
From: Jarrod Bruder <jbruder@sheriffsc.com>
To: Tori Beth Blacktoribethblack@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 6/28/2017 4:49:14 PM
Subject: SCSA Annual Conference

Attachments: 2017 Conference Agenda Final.pdf

Hey Tori Beth,
 
Thank you for reaching out today. I’ve attached our agenda for the 2017 Annual Conference. The Lieutenant Governor is more than 
welcome to attend any or all of the conference. As I said, the best time to address the Sheriffs in a single meeting will be on 
Wednesday, July 12, 2017 at our Business Meeting. If he’d like to address the Sheriffs at that point, I’ll be happy to add him to the 
agenda.
 
Feel free to call me with any questions you may have.
 
Sincerely,
Jarrod
 

Jarrod M. Bruder
Executive Director
 
SC Sheriffs’ Association
 
112 Westpark Blvd.
 
Columbia, SC 29210
(803) 772-1101
Toll Free: (866) 772-1011
 
jbruder@sheriffsc.com
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